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A meeting of the Neighbourhood Plan Committee was held in the Pavilion, Manor Park on 23rd July 2014
Present:  Cllrs A Greenway (Vice-Chairman), D Pikett, Mrs P van Gelderen, Mrs K England and Mr G Dunn (Working Group leader) 

Also Present:  Cllrs Mrs S Watson, G Hobbs, M Powell and Mr A Freeman
Clerk:   Mrs J Murray
14/07/66   Chairman’s remarks
                 The Vice-Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting.
14/07/67   Apologies

On a proposal from Cllr Mrs van Gelderen, seconded by Cllr Mrs England, it was unanimously RESOLVED following a vote to accept apologies from Cllrs England and Reall, having considered and accepted their reasons for absence. 
14/07/68  Non-Councillor Member Co-option


On a proposal from Cllr Greenway, seconded by Cllr Mrs England, it was unanimously RESOLVED following a vote to co-opt Mr A Freeman for this meeting to offer expert advice.
14/07/69  
Disclosure of pecuniary interests
                 None
14/07/70   Minutes
On a proposal from Cllr Greenway, seconded by Cllr Mrs England, it was RESOLVED following a unanimous vote that the notes of the meeting held on 19th June 2014 be approved and signed as the minutes.
14/07/71   Clerk’s report

Dunholme Parish Council – they have decided to keep the designated areas as they are and will include the LCDP in their NP.

Beal Homes – they are almost ready to submit their planning application and would like to meet with the PC to discuss final details.

Locality Supporting Communities in NP programme – we have been offered a grant of £3,000 from Locality, I did apply for £7,000 which included the cost of additional admin staff, but unfortunately the cost of this cannot be included.  We can apply again for a further £4,000 in the coming months to cover other costs.
14/07/72   Correspondence
Dunholme Parish Council – Letter re: alteration of boundary to incorporate Lancaster Project

Natural England – Comments on Sustainability Appraisal Scoping Report

English Heritage – Comments on Sustainability Appraisal Scoping Report

14/07/73   Financial matters

       Members were provided with a financial report to date.

14/07/74   Neighbourhood Plan

· NALC “Making Localism Work” Seminar – Defer as Cllr England was not present.
· Lace Housing – Potential in future developments for housing for the elderly, including Care Homes. A meeting has been arranged on the 29th July to visit some of their projects. On a proposal from Cllr Greenway, seconded by Cllr Mrs England, it was RESOLVED following a unanimous vote that Cllrs England and Mrs van Gelderen will accept the invitation from Lace Housing to look around their housing schemes, Cllr Pikett will attend if available.

· Lincolnshire Wildlife Trust – A representative has offered to talk to the committee about how green infrastructure can be incorporated into the Neighbourhood Plan and will be at Manor Park on 28th July at 3.00pm if members are available to attend – details to be clarified tomorrow.

· No responses have been received from the Lincolnshire Road Safety Partnership, Age UK or the Disabled Ramblers’ Association (Lincoln Branch) – the Clerk will chase.
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· Sustainability Assessment Scoping Report – the report has been sent to the statutory consultees. Natural England and English Heritage have responded to date, it is thought that the memorial indicated in the letter from English Heritage is the Dr Richard Smith Memorial in the Churchyard. The Working Group are trying to identify it – the Clerk will e-mail to clarify which they are referring to and point out that the Conservation Area is in the centre of the village.
· Housing Allocation – Defer until further information is available. Other Neighbourhood Plans have not inserted numbers into their plan and with the lack of a Local Plan in place it an unknown area. The proposed Humber developments put Welton within 40 minutes travelling time for commuters.

· Website information for future agenda.
· Newsletter for future agenda.
